J.R. Simplot Company

Corporate — Pocatello Office
I " 1130 W Highway 30

P.0.Box 912

Pocatello, Idaho 83204

January 22, 2019 IAN 7 8
CERTIFIED MAIL #7018 0680 0000 3732 3200

Frank P. Winslow

Toxics Cleanup Program

Department of Ecology — Central Regional Office
1250 W. Alder Street, Union Gap, WA 98903

Mr. Winslow,

In a meeting on December 3, 2018 with our consultant Dr. Michael Murray, HDR, and in
your letter dated December 17, 2018, the Department of Ecology presented Simplot with
two options for continuing remedial actions at the Sunnyside, Washington SGS site. The
first option was to continue under the Voluntary Cleanup Program. The second option was
a shift to an Agreed Order for formal management of the site. On behalf of Simplot, I
would inform you that we would like to exercise the second option and shift to an Agreed
Order. As requested, Simplot and its consultant will develop a work plan for additional
remedial investigation of the site, to be submitted at the appropriate time under the Agreed
Order. We look forward to the Department’s direction on next steps.

Please call me at (208) 235-5674 if you have any questions or comments concerning this
letter.

Sincerely,

@@N

Monty Johnson
Environmental Engineering Manager

cc: Alan Prouty — J.R. Simplot Company (email)
Michael Murray — HDR (email)



